
Fairfield Township Police Department 

Monthly Report:   
May 2023 

 

 May 2023 YTD May 2022 Prior YTD 

Arrests 65 251 46 207 
Charges 76 297 59 254 
Citations 49 312 91 308 
Reports – Incident / Offense 184 773 160 726 
Reports – Crashes 30 187 30 157 
▪ Fatal 0 0 0 0 
▪ Injury 5 39 8 40 
▪ Property Damage Only 25 148 22 117 

Total Reports 214 960 190 883 
Police Tows / Impounds 17 54 15 76 
Calls for Service (CAD) 1,235 5,554 1,212 5,084 

 

POLICE DISTRICT FUND: 

Final Appropriation $2,469,000.00 

Current Reserve for Encumbrance $120,982.86 

YTD Expenditures $868,443.28 

Unencumbered Balance $1,479,573.86 

 

May 17, 2023 – The police department, along with other departments and jurisdictions, participated in the Fairfield 

North Elementary School Vehicle Day.  The weather was perfect and everyone had an exceptional time. 

On May 11, 2023, officers responded to the 2600-block of Arroyo Ridge for a house fire and an adult female lying in 

the backyard.  The victim had multiple injuries as well as severe burns to her body.  Police arrested a 23-year-old 

male who lives at the house and booked him into the BC Jail for Aggravated Arson and Felonious Assault.  The 

investigation revealed that the victim was in a bedroom when the suspect assaulted her and then set her on fire.  

The victim got out of the house through a second-story window and into the backyard where a neighbor found her 

and called for help.  The victim remains in critical condition. 

7800-block of Morris Road for three loose Longhorn cattle. The caller said the newly purchased cattle jumped over 

the fence and were now in the woods behind her property.  It took many resources and volunteers over the next 

several days before all three cattle were located and secured. 

Officers assisted Hamilton PD after a vehicle fled an armed robbery 

and later crashed on Hamilton Enterprise Park. 

May 20, 2023 – Officers noted that nearby agencies had a high call 

volume of violent crimes (stabbings, shootings, etc.). Also, 

numerous pursuits took place that originated in Warren County.  

Mason PD is currently experiencing a high volume of vehicle thefts 

that are suspected of being committed by groups of “Juveniles.” 

Officers were made aware that HPD was investigating an armed 

robbery in which the victim’s vehicle was stolen at gunpoint by four 

males wearing masks.  Township officers located the unoccupied 

stolen vehicle parked near Pater Avenue/Alston Avenue. 

 

 


